

# Uplawmoor Community Council

## Minutes

**Monday 19th August 2019 - Mure Hall Library, 19.30pm**

*Attendees: Rob Williams (Chair), Ross Leggat (Secretary), Charles Brindley*

*Other Attendees: 3 Members of Public & The Barrhead News*

	Item	Comments
1	<b>Chairs Opening Remarks</b>	Rob opened the meeting.
2	<b>Apologies</b>	Kyle Gordon, Charlotte Gordon
3	<b>Approval of May 2019 Minutes</b>	Proposed: CB Seconded: RW
4	<b>Projects</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• <b><u>Roads &amp; Paths</u></b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ <b><u>Benches</u></b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>▪ The final bench has been collected from the galvanizers. It is being stored by Kyle.</li> </ul> </li> <li>○ <b><u>A736</u></b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>▪ Awaiting works to welshes corner from roads department.</li> <li>▪ Repeat complaint from resident about the condition of footway over the bridge towards Caldwell Golf Club. RL has passed on email to ERC.</li> <li>▪ RW to escalate with ERC as we have been waiting too long.</li> </ul> </li> <li>○ <b><u>Tannoch Road</u></b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>▪ RL has been communicating with the Roads dept, however all went quiet a few weeks ago.</li> <li>▪ RW to escalate with ERC.</li> </ul> </li> </ul> </li> <li>• <b><u>Village Upkeep</u></b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ <b><u>Dog Fouling</u></b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>▪ Still waiting on ERC for resources for campaign. It was noted that Neilston has ERC banners on display.</li> </ul> </li> </ul> </li> <li>• <b><u>Airspace</u></b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ Email from Glasgow Airport been received as they are starting their new consultation. RL / RW to arrange a recap meeting with the Airspace Group and identify someone to attend the workshop.</li> </ul> </li> <li>• <b><u>Village Archive Digitisation</u></b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ Awaiting grant results.</li> </ul> </li> <li>• <b><u>Village Forum</u></b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ RL has a list of all groups in the village</li> <li>○ RW to arrange an agenda</li> </ul> </li> </ul>
5	<b>Items Continued from previous meetings</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• <b><u>Elections</u></b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ RL to take paperwork to ERC before end of August.</li> </ul> </li> <li>• <b><u>Break-ins &amp; Security</u></b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ The Neighbourhood Watch system has been fixed and we can now access the admin panel.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>

6	<b>Planning Report</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• South Uplaw Farm, Uplawmoor, G78 4BZ - Raising of ridge height at side with installation of dormer windows at front and side in association with extended upper storey accommodation.</li> <li>• 2 detached houses at Pollock Avenue – approved</li> <li>• Erection of a detached dwelling and garage - Kyleakin Cottage 1 East Halket U29 Halket Farm A735 At Lugton To C100 Dunlop/Uplawmoor Lugton Kilmarnock East Ayrshire KA3 4EE</li> <li>• NO COMMENTS SUBMITTED for the above applications.</li> </ul>
7	<b>Matters Arising</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• <b><u>Christmas Grant Application</u></b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ RL has started the application process to ERC Small Grants for Christmas 2019 he will apply for £500 which was the approx. cost of 2018's event.</li> </ul> </li> <li>• <b><u>Policies</u></b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ RL had forwarded round various policies for the website round the CC. RW will review.</li> </ul> </li> <li>• <b><u>Flooding Cleanup</u></b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ RW has contacted Dunlop &amp; Lugton Community Councils to offer assistance with any clean-up work parties needed after the recent flooding.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>
8	<b>Correspondence</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Cowan Park Survey</li> <li>• UPS – Climbing Tyres</li> <li>• Various for Archive Scanning</li> <li>• Vincent McCulloch – Bank Transfers</li> <li>• Neilston – Uplawmoor Cycle Link</li> <li>• Renfrewshire Tapestry</li> <li>• Earth Anchor Orders</li> <li>• Info on Mure Hall Hire (Events)</li> <li>• Statutory Review of Polling Districts and Polling Places</li> <li>• Vincent McCulloch (Accounts Received)</li> <li>• Community Council Elections Info</li> <li>• Message from Website – Airspace</li> <li>• UDT – More Archive Stuff</li> <li>• Roads – Tannoch Road</li> <li>• Barrhead News – Comments on Flight Path</li> <li>• Neighbourhood Watch – Various about admin panel</li> <li>• Glasgow Airport (Brian McLean) &amp; Paul Masterton – Low &amp; Increasing flights over Uplawmoor</li> <li>• Abergower – Improving social media</li> <li>• Info on New Defib's</li> <li>• Roads – A736 Cutting Back from Path</li> <li>• Scottish Land Commission seeks community views</li> <li>• Dog Poisonings</li> <li>• Land Reform Factsheet for Community Councils</li> <li>• Customer Engagement Strategy consultation – ERC Housing</li> <li>• Pride 2019 ER</li> <li>• Glasgow International Airport - Airspace Change Proposal</li> <li>• Enquiry re: new barrier for Welshes corner</li> <li>• Talking Points</li> <li>• Invitation to participate in the development of design principles for Glasgow Airport's airspace change proposal</li> <li>• Mure Hall Booking and Invoicing</li> </ul>

9	<b>Treasurer's Report</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Charlotte was unable to attend at the last minute – no report was available at the meeting.</li> <li>• RL checked the account after the meeting and breakdown is noted below:</li> <li>• Total: £1339.40 <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ Admin Grant: Awaiting Payment</li> <li>○ Bench Grant: £699.06</li> <li>○ Mure Park Fund: £149.75</li> <li>○ Unrestricted Funds: £490.59</li> </ul> </li> </ul>
10	<b>Web &amp; Social Media Report</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Views: 190</li> <li>• Search Terms: Uplawmoor; counter terrorism week; aurs road Barrhead; Raymond muir</li> <li>• Areas: UK, China, France, US</li> <li>• Sources: 26 Facebook, 42 Google, 16 Bing</li> </ul>
11	<b>Police Report</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Nothing to report</li> </ul>
12	<b>AOCB</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>•</li> </ul>
13	<b>Next Meeting</b>	<p>7<sup>th</sup> October 2019, 7:30pm in the Mure Hall Library (This meeting date has been changed by ERC after the August meeting took place. RL has updated the minutes accordingly).</p>